
Lockheed Martin Corporation  
2121 Crystal Drive   #100   Arlington, VA 22202 
Telephone 703•413•5600   Facsimile 703•413•5908 (Or Mobile)  

Ryan N. Terry 
Director, Regulatory Licensing & Policy 
Civil & Regulatory Affairs 

November 18, 2020 

ELECTRONICALLY FILED 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
45 L Street NE 
Washington, DC 20554 

Re: Lockheed Martin Corporation LunIR Application; 
ITU Cost Recovery  

Dear Madame Secretary: 

Lockheed Martin Corporation (“Lockheed Martin”) is aware that, as a result of actions 
taken at the International Telecommunication Union (“ITU”)’s 1998 Plenipotentiary Conference, 
and further modified by the ITU Council in subsequent years (1999, 2001, 2002, 2004, 2005, 
2008, 2012, and 2013), processing fees will now be charged by the ITU for satellite network 
filings. As a consequence, applicants before the Federal Communications Commission are 
responsible for any and all fees charged by the ITU. 

Lockheed Martin hereby states it is aware of this requirement and unconditionally 
accepts all cost recovery responsibilities associated with the ITU filings for the LunIR satellite 
system.  Please address all correspondence related to the LunIR satellite system to the 
undersigned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

___/s/ Ryan Neels Terry  

Ryan N. Terry 
Director, Regulatory Licensing & Policy 


